
SWFTR Minutes – February 22, 2020
The SWFTR meeting on February 22, 2020 was called to order following a meal hosted by Stacey King and Karen Burrows at the Satanta Methodist Church in Satanta, KS, scheduled for 5:30 p.m.  Minutes from the previous meeting were recited, and the meeting was chaired by acting Vice President, Meghan Huber, nee McPhee.  The financial reports were shared by Meghan.  Traci Eakes moved the financials be approved, Karen Burrows seconded, and by unanimous vote they were approved.
Under old business, there was discussion on clock usage, repairs, replacement.  Mike Horton was appointed to chair a committee to explore options regarding the repair/replacing of the race clock.
Under new business, there was discussion about one or more potential SWFTR race series, with a view to increase membership as well as participation in area races.  Several innovative ideas were offered, and Brian Ellis was appointed to chair a committee to take on the project.
It was discussed that SWFTR membership be tracked better.  Wes Allred would be contacted for his input as Treasurer.  Membership perks were part of the discussion as well, and this also became part of the discussion of the SWFTR race series, which would require SWFTR membership.  No changes were made at this time in membership fees or free memberships being earned by race directors.
It was observed that more members might attend a meeting if there were a running event connected with the date and location, and more might be accomplished.  It might also help to increasing membership as well.  With this in mind, it was agreed to hold another SWFTR meeting on April 4th at Garden City, the same day as the Outrun Childhood Obesity races, with the meeting being held at the Nazarene Church on Campus Drive, north of Mary Street with a tentative meeting time near the noon hour.
SWFTR shirts with a “Run for Mark” logo would be ordered for those interested, so they could be worn as part of honoring Mark Verhoff’s memory at the Livin’ Green Run at Guymon on March 14th.  Traci Eakes was handling the orders.
Election of officers took place with Alex Granados being nominated as President, Stacey King nominated as V.P., and Wes Allred, Traci Eakes, and Emery Swagerty each being nominated to retain their current offices, Treasurer, Webmeister, and Secretary, respectively.  All were elected unopposed and the meeting was adjourned with compliments to Stacey and Karen for the soups and hospitality they provided.
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Emery V. Swagerty, Secretary
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